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MESSAGE FROM THE EDITORS 

Dear Reader 

Hello, and welcome to the March edition of The Spire.  Lent has begun with much 

celebration.  Ash Wednesday services were well-attended throughout the parish and the 

Pancake Party was a huge success.  Check out the reports on p.28 and p.30.  Also in this 

ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ aǘƘǊ WǳƭƛŜΩǎ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ [Ŝƴǘ ǿŜƭƭ ƻƴ ǇΦпΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ 

[ŜǎƭŜȅ wǳŘŘƻŎƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ !t/a όнп !ǇǊƛƭύ ƻƴ ǇΦрΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ [ƛƭȅ 

orders need to be with Sue Davenport by 25 March (p.6). 

60-Second Interview ς We havenΩt included this item this month.  We had originally 

intended this to be a way of getting to know each other better but ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǘΩǎ 

working.  We seem to be encountering a reluctance on your part to engage with this item.  

{ƻΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ƛŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ȅƻǳ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

questions too personally challenging.  If this is case, please do let us know and give us an 

alternative set of questions or ideas for new a new approach to achieve our aim. 

{ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ hƴ Χ Last month ǿŜ ŘǊŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ this 

month we have a focus on Open the Book (p.11).  If you are involved in a church group and 

feel that it would benefit from being in the spotlight, please drop us a line at 

spire.editor@gmail.com.  This could be particularly useful if you are looking for new 

members.  ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻΣ ǿƛǘƘ everyone 

else.   

May your journey through Lent be a blessed one. 

Ann Gric e & Jane Clark   

The Editors 
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KEEPING A GOOD LENT 

Dear Friends 

As I write on the first Sunday of Lent, Ash Wednesday remains 

fresh in my mind.  A time when our foreheads were ashed with 

a sign of the cross ï a reminder of our Baptismal vows, when 

Christ claimed each of us as his own.  As our Lenten journey 

continues remember that visceral, slightly scratchy, smudged 

imprint upon your forehead that continues to witness, albeit 

now unseen, words from Genesis . . .  

ɁBy the sweat of your face you shall eat bread until you return 

to the ground,  For out of it you were taken; You are dust, and 

to dust you shall return.ɂ 

ɬGenesis 3:19 

Words, signs, and metaphor recalling that we are Godôs . . . cradled from the 

beginning of my existence for all time, from my baptism to my death, from your 

baptism through to your death, there is no place, no darkness and no grave that is 

beyond the love of God.  The very fragility, the frailty of human life is evident in that 

ash . . . the ash that traced the sign of suffering, of death and yes, of resurrection ï 

forty days later. 

The ash, the words recall our lives, fragile and fleeting, lives during Lent in which 

we are called to embody our Baptismal vows, to become more like Christ, to 

become as Paul wrote ambassadors for Christ, to become imitators of Christé to 

accept His love both as individuals and as a Church.  As Fr Richard wrote last month 

ówe are called to live as the people Christ came to love and to die for, and then rise 

again forô.  

This season is part of our pilgrimage, be part of it, join in, pray that we as a church 

may grow more like Christ and truly become the church he would have us be ï 

going out into the world bearing witness to the love of Him who gave His life - the 

one who gives us life. 

As you travel through Lent, draw nearer to the Christ who on the 

cross absorbed all the suffering of the world, all the evil . . . and 

from whose side on the cross flowed blood and water. Water to 

baptise and renew us. Blood as the gift of his very self to us in 

the Eucharist so that we can be fed, become more Christ like.  

His body, fully human, fully Divine in the world, absorbing and transforming all 

suffering. 
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As we journey towards Easter morning letôs allow ourselves to become fully 

immersed in this time of reflection and growth.  Why not try contemplative study at 

the Parish study groups on Tuesdays, Stations of The Cross each Saturday, enter 

into the night with a quiet service of daily Compline the week before Holy Week, 

Palm Sunday and finally Holy Week itself, culminating in The Triduum ï the three 

days of Easter. 

Then on Easter day itself, April 1st at 6am, in the dark outside St Paulôs we will be 

ready to join in with the throngs of heaven and earth singing our *A-------s*.   

See you there at the lighting of the Paschal Fire!   

Mthr Julie 

 

 

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 

Parochial Church Council (PCC) 

What is the PCC? 

The PCC is responsible for supporting the Rector in the running and management 

of the Parish. 

Who is on the PCC? 

The PCC consists of up to 15 elected lay members representing St Paulôs and St 

Nickôs.  The following people are also automatically on the PCC by virtue of their 

office: 

¶ The clergy of the Parish 

¶ Those elected to represent the Parish on Deanery Synod 

¶ The churchwardens and St Nickôs Pro-Wardens 

How are PCC lay members elected? 

They are elected at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting which this year is on 

Tuesday 24 April at 8pm.  We appoint Churchwardens and Pro-Wardens for the 

next twelve months and PCC members for a three-year term.  Deanery Synod 

representatives were appointed last year for a 4-year term starting on 1st June 2017.  

To be eligible to serve on the PCC you have to: 

¶ Be aged 16+ 

¶ Have been on the church electoral roll for at least six months 

¶ Have received communion in the Church of England at least 3 times in the 

last year 



- 6 - 

What do PCC members do? 

PCC members have significant responsibility for the local mission of the Church, 

contributing to decisions about its strategic direction and use of resources. PCCs 

are charities and so PCC members are also charity trustees.  They therefore have 

to accept ultimate responsibility for directing the affairs of their PCC, ensuring that 

it is financially solvent and well run, and delivering its charitable outcomes. PCC 

members can also serve on a PCC Committee.  

How often does the PCC meet? 

The PCC meets six/seven times a year. The meetings are normally held at 8pm on 

Mondays. 

What happens at meeting? 

The Agenda and supporting papers are normally circulated about 1 week in 

advance.  The meeting is chaired by the Rector or a churchwarden.  The topics on 

the Agenda are discussed and votes taken where formal decisions are required. 

Meeting minutes are taken and circulated by the PCC Secretary. 

APCM 24 April 2018 

At the meeting in April, we will need to elect or re-elect two churchwardens for St 

Paulôs, two pro-wardens for St Nickôs and up to six PCC members. 

If you are interested in becoming a PCC member, please speak to Lesley, Fr 

Richard or one of the churchwardens as soon as possible. 

Please consider whether you are called to stand, and also pray for the life and work 

of the PCC, its effectiveness, commitment and openness to the guidance of God. 

Lesley Ruddock 

 

EASTER LILIES 

Once again there will be the opportunity to remember a loved 

one by donating the cost of a lily for the decoration of the 

Church at Easter.  The cost of a lily will remain at £2.50. 

If you would like to participate, please let me have the name/s 

of the person to be remembered, together with the donation, 

or alternatively donations can be left at the Parish Office.  All 

names will be displayed in the Church at Easter. 

Please let me have names and donations by Sunday 25 March.  Thank you. 

Sue Davenport  
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